THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND



President: JOHN LINDSAY Hon. Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: victoria@latta.co.nz

12 April 2016

Newsletter to members

23rd ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT -Monday 4th April 2016

The Carbine Club's 23rd Golf Tournament was held on Monday 4th April at the Pakuranga Country Club. Despite the change of date, a full compliment of teams took part and this time the weather was fine. Over \$25,000 was raised through sponsorship, donations, raffles and auction items. The amounts to be donated to Paralympics NZ and Parafed Auckland from funds raised for the Sir Denis Blundell Trust at the Golf tournament and through the year will be announced at the Annual Meeting.

The support of the Golf tournament, the Club's main fundraising day of the year, by our members, sponsors and participants is very much appreciated, and none more so than the disabled athletes who do benefit considerably from these funds raised.

CARBINE CLUB ANNUAL MEETING & MEMBERS' LUNCHEON - Wednesday 27th April 2016

Notice and information of the agenda items have been posted for the Annual General Meeting of the Carbine Club to be held on Wednesday, 27th April 2016, 12 noon for 12.30pm at the Remuera Golf Club premises, 120 Abbotts Way, Remuera.

Member **David Appleby** will speak at the Luncheon on the previously untold story of New Zealand's 1976 Olympic Gold medal Hockey team. David was instrumental in ensuring this story was told and it is an amazing story.

RUGBY LUNCHEON - Wednesday 25th May 2016

A Rugby luncheon will be held on Wednesday 25th May 2016 with a panel discussion between **Scotty 'Sumo' Stephenson**, **Ian 'Kamo' Jones** and **Phil Gifford.** These greatly experienced insiders will be discussing whether we are currently living in the greatest All Black era to date. More details of the luncheon will be forwarded shortly but please make a note of the date.

OBITUARY

Leonard (Buster) Allardice sadly died on 30 March 2016. He only became a member of the Club in 2014, however he had been a frequent attendee at Carbine Club functions prior to becoming a member. He played representative rugby as a junior, was a successful golfer and served as an officer of both rugby and golf clubs over the years. He was also a successful racehorse owner, including as a co-owner of the 3 time Group 1 and Auckland Cup winner *Miltak*.

Regards

VJ Latta Secretary

CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND